
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
October 5, 2021 

 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Robert Piehler, and Chet Caron 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

❖ The minutes from the September 16, 2021 meeting were approved. 
❖ Items Reviewed and Signed 

➢ Land Use Change Tax: Binette Map 407 Lot 78 
➢ Abatement: Nickole Map 406 Lot 120 
➢ Purchase Order: Ricoh for new copier/scanner 
➢ Conflict Waiver Letter: Peter Central LLC and Town of Alexandria from DTC Lawyers 
➢ Yield Tax: Lebsack Map 403 Lot 1 & 3 

❖ Business 
➢ The Selectmen reviewed estimates for security cameras at Transfer Station.  There was discussion on 

the cost and whether funds were available for this year or if it would be included in next year’s budget.  
Additional information was requested on the functionality of the system before moving forward with the 
purchase. 

➢ The Selectmen discussed Highway Department equipment that will be sold via sealed bid; the Selectmen 
authorized selling the Chevy Tahoe and an old riding lawn mower via sealed bid. 

➢ The Selectmen agreed to signing up for additional information about the National Collaborate for Digital 
Equity for assistance with planning broadband expansion. 

➢ The Selectmen discussed the status of tax map 413 lot 81 that previously had unknown ownership.  Town 
Counsel determined the heir to the property.  The owner has no interest in the property and inquired as to 
whether the town would be interested in purchase the lot; the Selectmen are not interested in acquiring 
the property.  The property abuts property owned by the Society for the Protection of NH Forests; there 
was discussion around suggesting the owner contact SPNHF to see if they were interested in the 
property. 

➢ Paul Sirard, Road Agent, discussed the status of Thomas Road with the Selectmen.  A property owner on 
Thomas Road would like the Class VI portion of the road to be discontinued.  There was discussion on 
including a warrant article on the next town warrant for voting. 

➢ Mr. Piehler asked if there was any change in the conditions at Sye Ali Road.  Mr. Sirard said that there 
were still concerns over where the Class VI portion of the road ends.  The Selectmen expressed that 
doing drainage work on the Class VI portion of the road would be necessary to prevent further damage to 
the Class V portion of the road. 

 
 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 


